Office of Residential Life

Tel: (803) 535-5330 Fax: (803) 535-5618 2

February 1, 2022

Dear Student.

At Claflin University, we recognize the important role a vibrant and engaging residence life experience plays in your student's overall growth and development.

As the Housing Selection process for the 2022-2023 academic year approaches, we want to keep you apprised of available housing locations, key dates, and deadlines, and why living in college housing offers students an unparalleled residential experience.

The Housing Selection process for the 2022-2023 academic years will open in late-March. Relevant details will be available to students on the Housing Selection Information via e-mail **February 28, 2022.**

Each student wishing to participate in Early Housing Selection must complete the following steps no later than, March 3, 2022, at 4:00 p.m.:

- 1. Submit a \$60 non-refundable Housing Deposit Non- Refundable.
- 2. Complete the Housing Contract will be email to students on March 1, 2022.
- 3. Housing selection will be conducted the week of March 8-10,2022

Please note:

Any student who does not fulfill all four criteria by the stated deadlines will be placed on the non-guaranteed wait list for housing and will not be eligible to participate in Housing Selection.

- 1. Students must have filed their FASFA
- 2. Download the Panther X app from your smartphone
- 3. Pay their housing deposit during the timeframe allowed (Last day for deposit February, 28, 2022)
- 4. Student must sign the student housing contract after paying their housing deposit (Available March 3)
- 5. Student must be register full time for classes for fall 2022
- 6. Students who fail to complete step 1-5, will not be allowed housing for fall 2022.
- 1. All students must be financially and academically cleared by JULY 1, 2022, to retain their housing assignment.
- 2. Students who are not financially cleared will be remove from their assignment and place on waiting list until financial and academic clearance is obtained.
- 3. Please note students will be place where there are available spaces on campus.

If you or your students have any questions about the process, feel free to contact the Office of Residence Life at 803-535-5330 or 803-535-5301

Thank you for your time and attention.

Dillon Beckford Assistant Dean

Executive Director of Residential Life and Student Conduct